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So. 14 Office Notes: 
Up coming Board Meeting date:  

When: December 13, 2022 

Time: 7:00 pm 

Where: SIC Building G 

Success Story 

Phillip Rhine, Military Career (20 

Years Army National Guard) 

In 2006 Whirlpool bought Maytag and de-

cided to close the Herrin, Illinois Plant.  

Phillip Rhine was employed for Whirlpool 

and was raising small children during this 

time.   Phillip needed family insurance, so 

retraining was not an option for him during 

this time.  Phillip decided to start a career in the coal mine industry 

to support his family.  In 2019, Peabody Energy closed the Wildcat 

Hills coal mine located in Equality, Illinois.  That was the second 

time a business had closed its doors leaving Phillip without employ-

ment. This time, however, his children were all grown, and retrain-

ing was a good option for him.  Phillip stated, “With retraining, I 

changed my career path to something with more opportunities for 

me in this area.” 

WADI along with several other agencies offered services for the 

226 coal miners losing their jobs.  WIOA (Workforce Innovative Op-

portunity Act) program was offered, and Phillip took that opportunity 

to return to school for occupational skills training.  The Dislocated 

Worker Program paid for tuition, fees, labs, tools, and mileage.  

The Career Planner provided case management to guide Phillip 

towards a successful outcome.  Phillip has one more class to ob-

tain his Heating and Air Conditioning certificate (HAVC). 

Phillip got the opportunity to work at the VA, in Mt. Vernon, Illinois 
in the maintenance department.  Working at the VA Hospital was a 
goal he set prior to taking the training course and he is very proud 
to be a part of the VA team.  Phillip said, “There I get to work with 
fellow veterans, serving veterans.”  WADI is very proud of all the 
Veterans we get the privilege to serve, and Phillip is truly a WIOA 
success story. 

any recent changes?  

 Have you moved?  

 Changed phone number?  

 New Email address? 

Please notify the board office at 

boffice@so14lwib.com with the 

new changes.  

 

Board Office Info 

 Open M-TR: 8-5 

 PO Box 186 Carmi, IL 62821 

 Phone: 618-382-5024 


